
 
Procurement Bid Office 

21 W. Church Street 
Jacksonville, Florida 32202 

 

August 3, 2022 

ADDENDUM NUMBER: One (1)  

TITLE: Mandarin Water Reclamation Facility (WRF) Sludge Holding Tanks Rehabilitation   

JEA IFB NUMBER: 1410805246  

BID DUE DATE: August 30, 2022 September 7, 2022  

TIME OF RECEIPT: 12:00 PM  

TIME OF OPENING: 2:00 PM  

 

THIS ADDENDUM IS FOR THE PURPOSE OF MAKING THE FOLLOWING CHANGES OR 

CLARIFICATIONS: 

 

Change: The Bid Due Date has been extended to September 7, 2022 

 

Add: An optional site visit has been added: 

Wednesday, August 10, 2022 at 11:00 a.m. 

Mandarin WRF 

10828 Hampton Road 

Jacksonville, FL 32257 

Email Zasha Del Orbe rivezd@jea.com to get on the Security list for access. 

 

Question 1: When will Aquastore have the temporary glass line tank in place? 

A: It is anticipated that Aquastore will have the tanks substantially in place by 

February 2023 with final completion in March 2023. 

 

Question 2: Who is responsible for demolition the temporary tanks? 

A: Demolition of the temporary tanks is part of the scope of work for this 

Solicitation. 

 

Question 3: What is the thickness of the existing linings and what type are they? 

A: JEA has the original design drawings, but does not have the technical 

specifications of what was installed. At the site visit, potential bidders can see inside 

the tanks, but they are in operation, so visibility is limited. 

 

Question 4: Are linings being removed from both tanks? 

mailto:rivezd@jea.com


A: The thickened sludge tank shows damage and will need to be replaced. In the 

waste sludge holding tank no damage has been visualized, only needs to be cleaned 

and inspected. Any repairs/replacement will be an additional scope of work. 

 

 

ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE PROPOSAL FORM. 

 


